THE ANTRIM PLANNING BOARD

The Antrim Planning Board has held all of its meetings this year with the exception of the July meeting which was canceled.

A "Special Hearing" was held on June 19, 1969 regarding an application for a new sub-division, which was subsequently approved by the Antrim Planning Board and the New Hampshire Water Supply and Pollution Control Commission, for the New Hampshire Flaheboard, Inc., North Branch, Antrim, N. H.

The members of Planning Board, during the summer months, visited various locations with the hope of finding a new location for a town dump, which would be acceptable to everyone concerned. In the interim we received an invitation from the Selectmen and Planning Board of Bennington to meet with them to discuss the possibility and advisability of combining our resources to make this a joint project, which would eventually include a sewerage system. This, it was decided, would be of benefit to both towns.

An extensive study was then made by Mr. Robert Caughey, representing Antrim, and Mr. Charles A. Lindsay, representing Bennington. A new location, situated about one mile beyond our present dump, in the Town of Bennington, was taken under consideration and has been approved by the State of New Hampshire.

We would recommend that this Planning Board continue this study with the Selectmen of Antrim and Bennington.

Byron G. Butterfield, Chairman Howard Humphrey, Sr. Chairman Pro Tem. Herold P. Grant Stanley B. Tenney Robert Flanders Charles W. Gilmore Mildred H. Dudley